BWSRC Annual Meeting Minutes
September 22, 2013

4 p.m. 

Budget 5040 Council St NE Cedar Rapids, IA 52402
Present: Dan Callahan, Jeff Rogers, Jim Hannan, Janel Dochterman, Joan Schrum, Chamaine Snell Jean Wenisch, Tom Neff, and Chris Carsello.  Guests were Mitch Geers, Gary Wenisch, Scott Barcz and Tami Myers. 

Absent: Linnae Hartwig and Anne Deutmeyer 
Callahan called the meeting to order at 4:04 p.m
Snell provided an oral review of swimming events.  One hundred swimmers participated in the swim team this past summer.   She is working with the high school swim coach to determine if there might be an alliance with the Linn Mar team next summer. One thought was the older students could parlay into the Linn-Mar High School program and the younger kids swim at BWSRC. More details will be forthcoming when they hire the new aquatics director in the next few weeks.  The Swim and Swing program was somewhat successful, but would need to accommodate different skill levels more efficiently next year.

Neff provided an update on tennis.  He will interview for coaches next year, and mentioned an instructor who is willing to exchange his services for a pool membership. 

From a staffing prospective, Geers reported they need to anticipate school schedules when hiring next year, and also to note the .25 cent pay increases for each year of service by pool staff. 

It was noted Schrum and Dochterman did an outstanding job with social events this past summer, but several events suffered because of inclement weather, and thus their revenues were down slightly from last year. 

Carsello reported the cover was put on earlier than expected this fall, and the preventative maintenance on the pump will be differed until next spring, as well as painting starting blocks and guard chairs, tile repair and painting the trim around the pool.  Funds will be moved to the 2014 budget for preventative pump maintenance.  It was mentioned the health department indicated the height of the lifeguard chairs is too high in the shallow end of the pool.  The inspection will be reviewed and potentially use the portable chair in that area to avoid costly height adjustments of the existing chair. 
Deutmeyer was not in attendance, but reported the membership waiting list consists of 29 inbound and 21 out of bounds families. 

Hannan provided a written summary of the year to date financials and also a proposed budget for next year.  The budget was modified slightly and a vote to accept the budget will be differed to the next meeting. See the attached summary.
Wenisch made a motion to change to the BWSRC Bylaws section 3 Memberships which proposed to modify the notification date for inactive status from April 1 to March 1 of each year.  The motion was second by Rogers and passed. 
Dochterman motioned BWSRC Bylaws section 3 is amended to include:
A membership may elect “inactive” status by paying reduced annual dues of $100 on or before March 1, if and only if they membership did not elect ‘inactive’ status during he preceding year.  Hannan second the motion and it was passed.
Carsello motioned to add section E.  Members are responsible for providing any changes to their email address to the membership chair.  The motion was second by Schrum and passed
Programming details for next year will be forthcoming with possible synergies with Linn-Mar new aquatics director.  Also it was noted a membership be surveyed about programs in the spring. 
Board Election Results, 
· President, Jim Hannan 1 year term, all other positions were elected for two-year terms. 

· Vice President, Chriss Carsello
· Secretary, Jean Wenisch

· Webmaster, Scott Barcz
· Tennis Coordinator Tom Neff
· Membership Chair-Tami Myers
Carsello resigned his position from Buildings and Grounds and Wenisch motioned to accept his resignation, which was second by Jim and passed by the board.   A special election will be held in the next 60 days in which a treasurer and building and grounds board member will be elected.  No one attending the meeting expressed an interest in the treasurer position, therefore: any families on the waiting list who are willing to assume either board position for the special election will be next in line for available membership, if elected. 

The meeting was adjourned at 5:55 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted by:

Jean Wenisch 

